Date: 11 September 2024
Product:  Hughes 9202
Release:  5.8.4.3

Importance: Recommended

Software version 5.8.4.3 is a recommended upgrade for the Hughes 9202 terminal. Many of
these terminals are over 10 years old and some could encounter the GPS roll over issue by
the year 2029 — see below.

The new 5.8.4.3 upgrader is available through both the Inmarsat support page:
www.inmarsat.com/support/bgan-firmware/

and the Hughes BGAN support page:

bgan.hughes.com

Release Notes for 5.8.4.3

Enhancements

e The new release corrects the date when the GPS week rolls over. Intrinsic to the
design of the GPS system, the broadcast date rolls over every 1024 weeks, which
causes the GPS chip to report the wrong date when it is 19.7 years old, preventing
the UT from registering on the BGAN system.

e Updates the default satellite constellation information to include IOE and remove
MEAS.

e Fix the Support page to allow download of log files when using the current
generation of browsers.

Should you have any questions regarding this notice, please do not hesitate to contact
Hughes at mobilesatellitesupport@hughes.com



https://www.inmarsat.com/support/bgan-firmware/
https://www.hughes.com/what-we-offer/satellite-ground-systems/bgan-terminals
mailto:mobilesatellitesupport@hughes.com

